From: FRANK HILL <frank.ed.met.cpre@btinternet.com>

**Sent:** 27 January 2020 12:41

**To:** Aldridge, Steven; David Bayne

**Cc:** secretary@cpreworcestershire.org.uk; chairman@cpreworcestershire.org.uk; info@cpreglos. org.

uk

**Subject:** Re: Seeking Comments - Proposed Quarry at Bow Farm (cross-boundary application) - Ref:

19/000048/CM

Dear Mr. Aldridge,

I considered the application with respect to the work within the Worcestershire boundary during mid-January and considered that there was no reason to object to the proposals. This view was supported at our routine CPRE meeting on 19th January.

Frank Hill

Vice-chairman, CPRE Worcs.

On Monday, 27 January 2020, 10:16:52 GMT, David Bayne <david.bayne3@btinternet.com> wrote:

Dear Mr Aldridge

On behalf of CPRE Gloucestershire, I apologise if you have not yet received any comments from CPRE. I have been taking the lead for CPRE Gloucestershire and I suspect that CPRE Worcestershire may have been waiting for us to prepare a response for coordination with them. Your email below did not reach me until the end of last week but we will do our best to meet your deadline.

With thanks for your forbearance and best wishes

David Bayne

Secretary, CPRE Gloucestershire

From: Aldridge, Steven <SAldridge@worcestershire.gov.uk>

Sent: Thursday, January 23, 2020 4:00 PM

To: 'secretary@cpreworcestershire.org.uk' <secretary@cpreworcestershire.org.uk>; 'chairman@cpreworcestershire.org.uk' <chairman@cpreworcestershire.org.uk>
Cc: info@cpreglos.org.uk; Louise Williams <louise.williams@cpreglos.org.uk>

Subject: RE: Seeking Comments - Proposed Quarry at Bow Farm (cross-boundary application) - Ref:

19/000048/CM

Dear Sir or Madam,

**Application Ref:** 19/000048/CM **Grid Ref:** (E) 387437, (N) 236795

**Applicant:** M C Cullimore (Gravels) Ltd

**Proposal:** Proposed extraction of sand and gravel with restoration using site derived and imported inert material to wetland, nature conservation and agriculture (cross-boundary application)

**Location:** Land at Bow Farm, Bow Lane, Ripple,

Worcestershire

Further to my consultation email below in relation to the above proposal. The consultation deadline has now passed and I do not appear to have received any comments from you. If you wish to comment on this application, I would be grateful for your comments by **31**January **2020**. If I do not hear from you by this date, I will assume you have no comments.

Kind regards

Steve

### Steven Aldridge

Team Manager – Development Management

**Worcestershire County Council** 

County Hall, Spetchley Road, Worcester, WR5 2NP

**Tel:** 01905 843510 **Mob:** 07985334367

Email: saldridge@worcestershire.gov.uk



**From:** Development Control team **Sent:** 02 December 2019 16:40

To: secretary@cpreworcestershire.org.uk; chairman@cpreworcestershire.org.uk

Cc: info@cpreglos.org.uk; david.brooke@cpreglos.org.uk

Subject: Seeking Comments - Proposed Quarry at Bow Farm (cross-boundary application) - Ref:

19/000048/CM

Dear Sir/Madam,

**Application Ref:** 19/000048/CM **Grid Ref:** (E) 387437, (N) 236795

**Applicant:** M C Cullimore (Gravels) Ltd

**Proposal:** Proposed extraction of sand and gravel with restoration using site derived and imported inert material to wetland, nature conservation and agriculture **(cross-boundary application)** 

**Location:** Land at Bow Farm, Bow Lane, Ripple,

Worcestershire

M C Cullimore (Gravels) Ltd is applying to Worcestershire County Council for planning permission for the above proposal. The planning application is accompanied by an Environmental Statement.

The applicant is seeking planning permission to extract approximately 1.5 million tonnes of sand and gravel over a total of 11 phases. The land would be progressively restored using site derived and imported inert material to a wetland, nature conservation and agriculture. The applicant estimates the development would take approximately 9 years to complete.

The application site straddles the administrative boundaries of Worcestershire and Gloucestershire. Parallel applications have been submitted to both Worcestershire County Council and Gloucestershire County Council. The majority of the mineral extraction is proposed within Worcestershire, with the proposed processing plant site and

access onto the A38 within Gloucestershire (Gloucestershire County Council Ref: 19/0081/TWMAJM)..

The planning application, the plans, the Environmental Statement, Non-Technical Summary and relevant documents are available to view on <a href="http://e-planning.worcestershire.gov.uk">http://e-planning.worcestershire.gov.uk</a> using application reference: 19/000048/CM. When searching by application reference, please ensure that the full application reference number, including the suffix are entered into the search field.

I would be grateful for any comments you may have on the above application by **17 January 2020**. If this is not possible please let me know.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any queries.

Kind regards

Steve

## Steven Aldridge

Team Manager – Development Management Worcestershire County Council County Hall, Spetchley Road, Worcester, WR5 2NP

**Tel**: 01905 843510 **Mob**: 07985334367

Email: saldridge@worcestershire.gov.uk



# **Confidentiality Notice**

This message and any attachments are private and confidential and may be subject to legal privilege and copyright. If you are not the intended recipient please do not publish or copy it to anyone else. Please contact us by using the reply facility in your email software and then remove it from your system.

#### Disclaimer

Although this email and attachments have been scanned for viruses and malware, Worcestershire County Council accepts no liability for any loss or damage arising from the receipt or use of this communication.

## Monitoring of Email

Worcestershire County Council may monitor traffic data and the content of email for lawful business purposes.

\*